
Newsletter Friday 31st March 2023 
 

Matthew 28:6 

‘He is not here; he has risen, just as he said. Come and see the place where he lay’ 

Silver Mile  

On the 29th March we held our annual Silver Mile    

Challenge. Thank you to all the children and parents 

who saved up  for the event! Together we raised an 

amazing £200.20 

The Silver Mile Challenge is a fun activity we do         

collectively as a school where we lay out all of our coins 

we have collected on the floor to try and reach a mile. 

We then bank the coins and put it towards fundraising 

for the school.  

 

Year 2 get clucky! 

 Year 2 received a very strange    

looking machine last week. It was in 

fact an incubator with eggs               

inside!  We learnt that eggs had to 

stay in the incubator to keep 

warm.  Eventually the eggs started to 

move and shake and the children 

could hear the chicks chirping inside 

the egg. They were able to watch for 

the first signs of the chicks hatching. 

After the chicks had spent about a 

day in the incubator and dried out, 

we took them out and put them in a 

larger box with a heater.  The       

children were able to handle the 

chicks, feed and water them and   

observe how they grew over a week. 

Year 5 Sleepover 

The year 5 class had a great time 'sleeping' over at 

school. They enjoyed some games, watched ET and 

used their binoculars to stargaze into the night sky. The 

children woke up at 6.30am for toast, jam and hot cross 

buns for breakfast.    

Attendance Winners 

Congratulations to Year 5 With 

98.33% attendance. Another £5       

towards your end of year party! 

Who will win next time? 

Miss Watson 

We want to wish Miss Watson in Reception 
lots of luck as she is going on maternity leave 
to have her  little baby boy. We wish you all 

the best and hope to see you both soon 
Good Luck Miss Watson! 

https://www.pendleleisuretrust.co.uk/fun-vibes-active-lives-easter-2023/


HAF 

Is your child aged 4 to 16? Do they get benefits-related free school meals? 

If so, they may be eligible for free activities and food through the Fun Vibes, Active 
Lives programme - Pendle’s school holiday activities and food scheme. 

Throughout the Easter holidays, there's a range of free activities on offer such as:  

 Multi-sports 

 Creative activities 

 Drama workshops 

 Days out 

 Digital learning 

 
There's so much choice to keep children and young people occupied and active dur-

ing the school holidays - and they'll get a free healthy meal! 

https://www.pendleleisuretrust.co.uk/fun-vibes-active-lives-easter-2023/ 

Messy Church 

The next messy church session will be held at St 
Philip’s Church Centre on Sunday 2nd April. The    

session will run from 4pm till 6pm and the children will 
have the opportunity to take part in crafts, stories 
and other activities. There will even be a chance to 

eat some food! 

All children must be accompanied by an adult  

Egg Rolling  

What beautifully decorated eggs we saw on Wednesday afternoon for our egg  rolling competition. A big 

congratulations to our winners! 

  

Year 1  Flower Garden  

As part of our RE lessons in Year 1 we have 

made Easter Gardens. These show the link 

between Easter and new life. We had lots 

of fun learning how to plant flowers and 

playing in the soil! 

Reception: 

1. Noah S 

2. Khadija K 

3. Ema B 

 

Year 1: 

1. Isabelle H 

2. Isla B 

3. Charlotte R 

Year 2: 

1. Arlo T 

2. Aaima A 

3. Alfie T 

Year 3: 

1. Lily J 

2. Harrison P 

3. Hareem K 

Year 4: 

1. Corbin H 

2. Eric B 

3. Fareeha A 

Year 5: 

1. Seerah B 

2. Hadeeqa B 

3. Leo R 

Year 6: 

1. Ishaal K 

2. Arfah F 

3. Ruby W 

Staff Winner—Miss Roberts 

Copper Coins  

Thank you to everyone who brought in their spare copper coins for the class jars. Here is how much each class 

raised!  

                               Rec—0.17p             Year 3—£2.63            Year 6—£9.6 

Year 1—£2.79           Year 4—£1.02 

      Year 2—£1.04              Year 5— £18.04           

 

Well done to our                  

winners—Year 5! 

All together we      

managed to raise 

£35.31. How  amazing  

1st—Year 5 

2nd—Year 6 

3rd—Year 1 

https://www.pendleleisuretrust.co.uk/fun-vibes-active-lives-easter-2023/


Year 3 Egyptians  

Year 3 had a very exciting day at Manchester          

Museum! We looked at a range of different 

things, like the brand new Ancient Egypt      

exhibition, the fossils, the vivarium as well as 

the dinosaurs. We learnt lots of new facts as 

well as adding to what we had learnt in       

history this half term!  

Back to School 

We hope that everyone has a fun Easter break with lots of 

chocolates and fun activities but also lots of rest. Please 

stay safe over the next 2 weeks and we look forward to 

seeing you back bright and early on Monday 17th April 

REMINDER  

Please can everyone check their 

ParentPay and clear any debt 

they may have. 

If you need a barcoded letter 

or have any other issues please 

contact the office 

Year 2 Brilliant Book Award 

We are so proud of all of our children 

who have completed the Brilliant 

Book Award along side Mrs Hanley. 

To complete this award the children 

had to stay behind school on a      

Thursday evening and read a new and       

exciting book every week. After               

reading the books the children voted 

for which were their favourite and 

submitted their results to the                

Lancashire library  service. Keep an 

eye out for which books your children 

voted for!  

A big well done to Hudson S, Harrison 

T, Harvey R, Isla H, Chloe L, Aviya J 

and Mrs Hanley  

After School Clubs  

There will be 2 Year 3 after school clubs starting next 

term, these clubs are 

Wednesday Football—Mr Brown will be holding a free 

football club starting on 19th April and will run until 

24th May. If your child attends this club they will need 

their PE kit in school  

Thursday iMedia—Junior Jam will be holding a coding 

club after school starting on  27th April and will run 

until 25th May. 

Children will be bringing letters home shortly, please 

ensure that you return these slips to school as soon as 

possible if you wish for them to attend. 

Lates 

We  are seeing an increase in  children who are    

coming through the office door in the morning. The 

late door (by Year 3) is open everyday until 8.55am 

If children arrive at the office before this time they 

will be re directed . 

STEM Trip 

We had a fabulous afternoon doing lots of experiments and finding out about scientists. We got 

to try lots of different things and found out about why they happened and the science behind it.  


